Village of Ellicottville

Board meeting and Public Hearing

Held on February 20, 2024 

At the Town and Village Hall 

Attended:

John Burrell

Mayor




Doug Bush

Trustee




Jolie Newpher
Trustee




Sean Lowes

Trustee

Caitlin Croft

Trustee

Greg Keyser

Planner
Mark Chudy

DPW Supervisor

Richard Stanton
Attorney

Mary Klahn

Clerk

Amy Hayward
Deputy Clerk

Also Attended:
 Greg Capelli

47 Elizabeth Street

Steve Burcart

17 Greer Hill

Craig McIntyre
Resident of  Village Gate Community



Melissa Rivers
Resident of  Village Gate Community



Kris Ewing

Resident of  Village Gate Community



Carol Fasbrink
Resident of Village Gate Community



Gary Fasbrink
Resident of Village Gate Community
Mayor Burrell called the meeting to order at 6:00PM. Followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Mayor Burrell welcomed Amy Hayward as the new Deputy Village Clerk who will be moving into the Village Clerk position once Mary Klahn retires. Mary Klahn will let the Board know her effective date, but stated that 1st or 2nd week of April  is what she is planning to assist in training Ms. Hayward with the tax process for the Village.

Mayor Burrell called for the Board to step out into Executive Session. 
Motion: Sean Lowes
Second: Doug Bush All Ayes. Carried

Business from the Floor: Mr Craig McIntyre-Resident 5 McKinley

 This was Mr McIntyre’s 2nd presentation to the Board for the same item. Mary Klahn let Mr. McIntyre know that he would have 6 minutes to explain his ongoing concerns with the building plans submitted by his neighbor wanting to build across the street from him on McKinley in the Village Gate Community. Other Residents of the Community were also present in the conference room. Mr. McIntyre stated that despite attempting to work amicably with the Board, he still has 2 questions that he would like answered. 
1. Why is Village Gate being treated differently than other HOA’s in Ellicottville?

2.  What are the plans for the additional 4 lots remaining in the community in terms of building specifications?

Mayor Burrell explained to Mr. McIntyre that the Board does not have legal authority to intervene with the guidelines, rules, regulations set forth by the Home Owners association. Mayor Burrell also stated that Mr. McIntyre is co-mingling Village and Town Communities.  Richard Stanton informed Mr. McIntyre that he still has time to appeal, if he chooses to do so, regarding the decision that was in favor of the Village’s position, that this was not an area of responsibility for the Village.

Mr. McIntyre went on to state that he has a solution, and that if a member of the Board would give him 15-30 minutes he could solve the problem, and come to an amicable resolution for both his Community and the Board. Mayor Burrell and the Board stated that they could not afford him that time at the meeting. Mayor Burrell asked the Board if any member would like to meet with Mr. McIntyre to hear his solution and then report back to the group. Ms. Croft volunteered.

Motion: To agree to allow Ms Croft to meet with Mr. McIntyre and discuss his idea for solution.
Second: by Ms. Newpher, All ayes. Carried- 
Approve Regular Minutes from January 16, 2024 Meeting. 

Motion: by Mr. Bush to accept the January 16th minutes.
Second; by Ms. Croft. All ayes. Carried

Financial Report:
Motion: by Ms. Croft to accept the January 16th financial report.
Second; by Ms. Newpher. All ayes. Carried

Mayors Report: Mayor Burrell extended his sincere thanks and appreciation for the outpouring of sympathy and condolences from the members of the Board, and his gratefulness for the support that has been extended to him and his wife Sheila, both during her illness and in most recent days with her passing. Mayor Burrell stated that he will begin working on the 2024/25 Budget, and asked the Board and those in attendance to be thinking about what they would like to propose if anything to be included  in it for review. 

Motion: by Doug Bush to approve Amy Hayward as the new Village Clerk.

Second: Sean Lowes. All ayes. Carried.

Department and Committee Reports for Approval
Planning Nancy Rogan/Greg Keyser

Melanie Kerns possibly to be the replacement for Sheila Burrell
Terms for Chad Neal and Fred Musolaff will be expiring this year. 

Motion:  to accept the Planning report by Mr. Bush.

Second:  by Ms. Croft  All ayes.  Carried

29 Elizabeth Street.  Speak with the Contractors and request that they show respect for the neighbors as this has been going on for quite some time. Perhaps suggest that an opaque fence be put up to hide some of the mess that is being made from the construction.

Engineering Report: Village Engineer not in attendance

Mr. Stanton stated that section#3 and section #9 should be removed from the consulting agreement with Barton & Loguidace. The cost of insurance and indemnification should be paid by the firm we are contracting with, not the Village. 
Motion:  to accept the report with those changes made by Mr. Bush

Second:  by Mr. Lowes All ayes.  Carried

DPW Report: Mark Chudy discussed budget wish list item of a new plow truck is needed. Mayor Burrell discussed possible financing as this may be a $50-$70,000 item.

Motion: by Mr. Bush to accept the report.

Second:  by Mr. Lowes All ayes.  Carried

Code Enforcement: Nothing new to report

Sidewalks:
Sean Lowes 

Stated that the sidewalks have all been good! Complimented Mark Chudy and the DPW for doing a great job this winter.

Motion: by Mr. Bush to accept the report.

Second:  by Ms Croft All ayes.  Carried

Special Events: Doug Bush

Mr. Bush discussed the Ellicottville Fine Art and Craft Council would like to hold 2 Craft Show Events this year. 

July 5th thru July 7th and August 30th thru September 1st.

Motion: by Mr. Bush to approve the dates..

Second:  by Ms. Newpher All ayes.  Carried

Refuse – Caitlin Croft
Ms. Croft reminded the Board that the contract with current provider Town and Country ends May 31 of this year. Discussion was had regarding the issue of recycling and the responsibility of the Village in regards to that. Both Mayor Burrell and Richard Stanton, the Village attorney stated that the owness of the Village is to make sure that the residents of the village separate their garbage into recyclables at the time of repose. That is the extent of the Village’s responsibility. Suggestions were made that the new contracts include language stating that the Vendors would comply with all Federal, State, County, Village and DEC Laws and guidelines in order for the Village to consider them for the new service contract.  Mr. Stanton would like the contract revised to add sections:

# 9B “Bid-specific items to be listed”
#10 “to separate at time of repose” 

The Village will not select a provider that does not agree to these terms. This will also hopefully provide a positive change in the minds of the Village residents who do not understand the process and the constraints faced by the Village in this situation. Bids to be received by the 18th of March. March 19th the Board will make the selection.

Motion:  to accept the discussed changes to the contract by Mr. Bush.

Second:  by Ms. Newpher All ayes.  Carried

Parking Lot Project: Mr. Bush stated that National Grid has said that the lights should be on as of February 26th. The cost of the project has now exceeded 1 million. The Village will be responsible for a slight increase of around $200,000.  Municipal Solutions has been contacted to develop a municipal bond package that will fund the remainder of the project not covered by the county’s reimbursement. Board inquired as to update on the Change order #4 for Billing. Mr. Stanton will check on it and get back to the Board. Mr. Chudy will give notice to the home owner to let them know that the fence that crosses over onto Village land by parking lot is going to need to be moved.

Motion:  to by Mr. Bush to accept the report.

Second:  by Ms. Newpher All ayes.  Carried

Old Business: 
Ms. Croft updated the committee that Ellicottville was not awarded the grant that they had submitted. Ms. Croft will continue to work on the Villages behalf on her own time.

Mr. Keyser stated that he would like to see the Village send in a letter of Intent for a housing community within the village. New grants are being announced for additional RFP’s and opportunities.
Gerwitz and McNeil will have their contract extended thru 12/31/2024 with all terms staying the same. 

Motion: To extend contract and to order the lights by Mr. Bush

Second:  by Ms. Croft  All ayes.  Carried

New Business:
Ms. Newpher visited the new Waste water treatment plant and met with Mark Chudy and Job Lowry. The treatment plant is very impressive; however it is going to need some major improvements built into the upcoming budget.  Two significant items being the sludge and the liners. This will be very expensive. Discussion was had about looking into RFP’s or applying for a grant. NYS has committed 5 billion dollars to the Clean water Fund. Ms. Newpher mentioned bringing in a consultant such as Wendel for their assessment.  Feedback from a company such as Wendel would help the Village with a cost estimation to be proactive with these concerns and to build them into the 24/25 budget.
Mr. Stanton announced that Village has a new prosecutor. His name is Mark Byrne. Mr. Stanton has worked with him and holds him in high regard. He will be starting very soon.

Motion by Ms. Newpher to accept the report and the hiring of Mr. Byrne

Second:  by Ms. Croft  All ayes.  Carried

Correspondence:
Mayor Burrell discussed a letter from the Alley Katz asking for the Village to support their concerns that outside parties have requested accessing and changing their décor for private non-paying events. Ms. Klahn stated that much work is put into the Gazebo and the flowers and that it is all volunteer. The Board recognized the contribution of the Alley Katz and the work that goes into their efforts. Perhaps conversation can be had with the Chamber to clarify the gazebo is to be decorated and maintained by the Alley Katz and no 3rd parties.

Motion by Mr. Bush to support the Alley Katz

Second: Mr. Lowes. Ayes Doug Bush, Jolie Newpher, and John Burrell 

Nays: Ms. Croft. Carried.

Motion:  to adjourn by Mayor Burrell

Second:  by Mr. Bush All ayes.  Carried at 8:17pm. 

